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Friday 23th  October 2020   

Week 2 Term 4 

Kia orana, Kia ora,  Malo lelei, Talofa lava, Namaste, Fakalofa lahi 

atu ,Bula vinaka, Ni hao, greetings to all whānau and friends of 

Flat Bush School, 

As we reach the end of our second week of the term it is timely to remind our 

FBS learners to bring their hat to school every day. We are starting to have the 

warmer weather and we want to see all of our beautiful children protected from 

the sun when they are outside playing. Recently we have had a number of our 

FBS learners wearing branded footwear to school, these include Nike, Puma, 

Adidas etc. These are expensive shoes and when one of our learner misplaces or 

loses them it can be a very distressing time. Our school encourages our FBS 

learners to keep these shoes for wearing outside of school,  as we do not take 

any responsibility if any of these items are lost when worn to school. School is 

closed on Monday for the Labour Day Holiday. 

Next Thursday at 5pm we are hosting the ‘This Special Place’  book launch, a 

book which was written by a group of FBS Senior School students with the 

support of author, Mr David Riley and our very own Miss Vaka. 

For more information on this book visit our school website 

www.flabush.school.nz​ to read more about this exciting project. 

Wishing all FBS families a safe and happy Labour Weekend. 

 
Mr Avatea 
Proud to be your Principal 

Student Profiles 
 

Louis Papalii  

 
Favourite food ​: Pizza 
Favourite drink ​: Raro 
Favourite teacher ​: Ms Brown 
Favourite sport:​ Soccer 
Favourite Movie ​: Sonic the hedgehog 

Talayna Sa’u - Tuihaangana 

 
Favourite food:​ Waffles  
Favourite drink:​ Lift 
Favourite teacher​: Mrs Mokalei and Ms 
Fernando 
Favourite sport ​: League, Touch and tag 

Jasmine Fretton  

 
Favourite food​: Toast and eggs  
Favourite Drink​: Juice 
Favourite teacher​: Mrs Boyd  
Favourite sport​: Nothing 
Favourite Movie​: frozen 

Shake Out 
Last Thursday at 9.30am Flat Bush School joined in 
with many schools in NZ practicing our national 
earthquake drill. The students were very good at 
practicing “Drop, Cover Hold” at school.  Maybe you 
could try your own drill at home? 
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